

finds you doing well and the Lord is blessing you till you just can't stand it.

FIELD ADDRESS PO Box 6 Bernalillo NM 87004 Tel 505.867.9038 rodneylane@mwbm.org

HOME CHURCH Rock Springs Baptist Church 1567 Rock Springs Rd Kingsport TN 37664 Tel 423.349.7110 Pastor: Dr. Edward C. Dillowe

**BIRTHDAYS** Rodney 9/22 Amanda 4/23 Katie 3/12 Joshua 11/20

Anniversary 1/25



Mission Board Macedonia World Baptist Missions



"Yea, so have I strived to preach the gospel, not where Christ was named, lest Lshould build upon another man's foundation: But as it is written, To whom he was not spoken of, they shall see: and they that have not heard shall understand." Romans 15:20-21

Dear Prayer Partners,

Hola desde Nuevo México! This quarter has flown by, and we're still running to catch up. To say that we've been busy is an understatement. We apologize for the lateness of this letter. I pray it

During the month of September we had a visit from our missionary in Mexico. He came in and spent several weeks with us. He and his wife are serving in a town about an hour and a half north of where we were based. His location affords him plenty of contact with many of the folks that we ministered to years ago. From time to time, we get a report of how the churches are doing in our area. The cartels have taken over many churches in Mexico, in some cases killing the pastor and appointing their own "pastor" who then oversees the church; using their facilities as a front for their operations. This is happening in our state of Durango. Please pray for the churches and the works in Mexico that the Lord would continue to bless them and protect them.

Also, in the month of September, our pastor, Dr. Edward C. Dillowe, went home to be with the Lord. He has always been more than a pastor to us. He has been a friend and mentor to me, personally for nearly thirty years. God has blessed him, his family and their ministry tremendously. We praise the Lord for the years that we've known him. We are so sad to see him go; but, overjoyed that we'll see him again in Glory! Please pray for his wife, Sis. Sue, and their dear family, for the Lord to continue to comfort them. Please pray for Rock Springs Baptist Church and for the Lord's direction for them in the future. Thank you in advance for your prayers.

October blinked by, it seems. The Men's Prayer Breakfast continues to be a source of encouragement to all who attend. Some months we have a handful and others we're bursting at the seams. The Ladies' Bible Study is doing well, also. Sister Amanda does such a good job teaching. We get glowing reports each month from those who attend. They really enjoy meeting together. This is all about fellowship around God's word. We are trying to build something in the lives of the people to whom we minister.

November and December are extremely busy months for any church. With Thanksgiving behind us and Christmas at our front doors, there is so much to do. God has been so good to us this year. He has fed us spiritually from His word on an average of 20 times each month. He continues to bless us on every hand. He continues to supply for the outreaches of the work here and supplies the needs each month to support our missionaries. God is so good!

We want to say thank you all for your faithful prayers and support of the ministry that the Lord has called us to. We could not do what we do without you. We pray that you have a Merry Christmas and enjoy a wonderful New Year! Lord bless you!

Your missionaries...

The Rodney Lane Family